David Richards

From: Sean McMorris <mcmorris23@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 3:17 PM

To: Redistricting

Cc: Jose Del Rio; Jeanine Erikat

Subject: Re: Redistricting Hearing on July 14

CAUTION: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Thanks for the response, David. This is helpful. We want to make sure that we are accurately promoting the meetings to our members and contacts in El Cajon.

Best,

Sean M.

On Mon, Jul 12, 2021 at 2:47 PM Redistricting < Redistricting@elcajon.gov > wrote:

Hi Sean and thanks for your email and questions.

With regards to your first question, the City is hosting in-person hearings and does not have a hybrid option. This is largely because the hearings are scheduled in locations throughout the City which don't have recording and streaming technology. These locations include neighborhood recreation centers and a school gym. We chose the locations to avoid creating a chilling effect on participation that might be created if the hearings were hosted in more traditional institutional setting such as City Hall or at the City's Police Department. I should note that the City has also scheduled all of the hearings outside of business hours and one on a weekend to ensure that we receive as much public participation as possible.

With regards to your second question, the City plans to post a written summary to its website in compliance with the FAIR MAPS Act.

Thanks for your questions. I hope to see you on Wednesday evening for our first hearing.

| David Richards |
|---|
| Assistant to the City Manager |
| City Manager's Office |
| City of El Cajon |
| (619) 441-1768 |
| drichards@elcajon.gov |
| |
| *Please note my email has changed recently to <u>drichards@elcajon.gov</u> . |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| From: Sean McMorris < mcmorris23@gmail.com > Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 12:10 PM |
| To: Redistricting < Redistricting@elcajon.gov > |

| Subject: Redistricting Hearing on July 14 |
|---|
| |
| CAUTION: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe. |
| Hello, |
| I am writing to inquire about access to the upcoming redistricting hearings in El Cajon. Specifically, will any of these meetings be in a hybrid format (i.e. an option to attend electronically via Zoom or over the phone)? Or will the meeting be entirely in-person? Finally, will the meetings be recorded and posted on the City's website? |
| Thanks, |
| Sean McMorris |
| |
| |
| Sean McMorris |
| Policy and Organizing Consultant |
| California Common Cause 453 S. Spring St, Suite 401, Los Angeles, CA 90013 |
| (Office) 213.623.1216 We are currently working remotely. |
| (Cell) 626.382.6994 |
| memorris23@gmail.com |

Cc: Jose Del Rio <<u>jdelrio@commoncause.org</u>>; Jeanine Erikat <<u>jeanine@panasd.org</u>>

LACC@commoncause.org

www.commoncause.org/CA